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February 21, 2025 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

As the chair of the board of Youth Continuum, I am writing to you today to inform 

you that Tim Maguire, who for the past year and a half has served as Executive 

Director for Youth Continuum and has been with the agency for 18 years, is 

stepping down from his post.  His last day with us is February 28. 

Tim started his career with YC as a per diem Residential Advisor at a group home. 

Over the years his commitment and talent earned him promotions from Program 

Coordinator, Case Manager, Director of Housing Operations and then Chief 

Operations Officer. In the summer of 2023 Tim took on the additional leadership 

role of Interim Executive Director until the fall of that year when he was officially 

named Executive Director. As the Chairperson of the Greater New Haven Youth 

Engagement Team Initiative (YETI) and the Co-Chair for the Greater New Haven 

Regional Alliance to End Homelessness, Tim has had a significant impact on 

youth, staff and partners, as a trusted ally, role model and mentor.  

Of course, this is a loss for Youth Continuum but perhaps will also be a time of 

new opportunities. The Board of Directors is working diligently with senior 

leadership of the organization and the Board of Clifford Beers Community Health 

Partners to ensure a smooth transition. Our priority – as it always has been – is to 

keep youth experiencing homelessness and those at-risk, safe, and we will continue 

to do so, providing vital food, shelter and programs that help them transition to 

independent adults. 
We will keep you updated to progress, changes, and challenges, and welcome any 

questions or concerns you may have.  
With your ongoing support, we will continue to help the most vulnerable youth in 

our community. Thank you for your continuing partnership as we move through 

these trying times. 
Sincerely, 

 
Alison Cunningham 
President, Board of Directors 

 


